

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION



January 9, 1986

Mr. David Carpenter
Plant Engineering & Maintenance
Avco-Lycoming Division
550 South Main Street
Stratford, CT 06497

RE: Hazardous Waste Closure Plan; CTD001181502

Dear Mr. Carpenter:

The Hazardous Materials Management Unit of the Connecticut Department of Environmental Protection has completed a review of the above referenced plan. Overall, the plan is comprehensive and proposes to execute clean closure. I will initiate the public notice of our intent to approve the plan if the issues specified in items 1 and 2 below are addressed. Please note that if Avco-Lycoming implements the plan prior to final approval as described in the first paragraph on page 16, there exists the possibility that comments from the public or another agency would need to be incorporated in the plan after implementing. The logistics of that could prove difficult. I recommend that backfilling not take place until final approval is secured.

- Append a copy of the NPDES water pollution control permit to the closure plan.
- The soil samples from beneath the lagoons should be tested for volatiles by methods 8010, 8015 and 8020. Volatile analysis is provided for on page 30 but the test methods are not specified.

The length of the closure process (7.5 months) has been noted. The necessary justification to exceed 180 days is contained within the closure plan.

Sincerely,

Jack Gelting

Environmental Analyst

Hazardous Waste Management Section

JG:mada

cc: John Fleming; Avco-Lycoming /

Phone:

200.1e SAEP_01.01_0764_a